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Editorial 
 

The Holy Father, Pope Francis invites the whole world, especially the Catholics as he announced the 
Holy Year: Jubilee of Mercy, to “Be Merciful like the Father”. There is no limit to God's mercy. He 
never rejects us because of our sins, he never grows weary of our infidelities, he never refuses to forgive 
us, He is always ready to forget our offenses and to repay our ingratitude with graces. He never 
reproaches us for our offenses, even when we fall again, immediately after being forgiven. He is never 
angered by our repeated failures or weakness in the practice of virtue, but always stretches out his hand 
to us, wanting to help us. Even when men condemn us, God shows mercy to us; he absolves us and sends 
us away justified. 
 

The suffering, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ, are the greatest manifestations of God’s Mercy as 
we contemplate the life of Jesus, the Merciful Face of God’s mercy. The resurrection is an invitation to 
look around to see transformation, to see what evil is being changed, what is immature becoming adult; 
what appears inert like an egg or seed, sprouting to life. 
 

But for the Christian the resurrection has a still richer meaning. St. Paul, clearly repeating a 
catechetical formula that he had learned, says to the Corinthians: “I handed on to you as of first 
importance what I in turn had received: that Christ died for our sins in accordance with the scriptures 
and that he was buried, and that he was raised on the third day according to the scriptures 
(1Corinthians 15:3-4).” 
 

When we look at the resurrection appearances we notice that Jesus is not at first recognized by those 
who loved him and who were his close associates or disciples. The exception seems to be the Beloved 
Disciple who had special insight (John 20:8; 21:7). The others come to faith; indeed faith was necessary 
to identify Jesus. The Risen Jesus is then the same but different. This can be put in another way by 
saying that Jesus is not resuscitated, but is resurrected. 
 

Christ is risen, and has promised to take us with him. This life is not the end; we too will be transformed 
in endless life and beauty. Human life is good, but it will end. The resurrection gives hope and meaning 
to our existence here. In our weakness, after death we will be raised in glory. Again there is continuity: 
it is I (not just my body) that I hope will be raised. As Paul writes: “So it is with the resurrection of the 
dead. What is sown is perishable, what is raised is imperishable. What is sown in dishonor, is raised in 
glory. What is sown in weakness, is raised in power. What is sown as a physical body, is raised, as a 
spiritual body (1Corinthians 15:42-44).” 
 

Many people are living their lives without realizing that God’s mercy saves us, God waits for us, 
forgives us to be reconciled to Him. This is very vivid in the present world over all situation, that 
secularism, indifferentism and too much self-centeredness are making the inner-eye of every human 
blind, for many fail to see Jesus Christ, the true light and Savior of the world, who is the Merciful Face 
of God. We need to reawaken our faith and fully trust in God, review our lives and begin to see once 
again with the eyes of faith that God in His mercy welcomes us all, to come to Jesus to have life in 
abundance and be resurrected with Jesus Christ in our thoughts, words and actions to become his true 
disciples and follow him in our day to day lives.  
 

The local Church of Bangladesh is specially blessed on this year of Mercy because Rome has erected 
Barisal as a new diocese and Most Rev. Subrato Lawrence Howlader, CSC has been appointed as the 
First Bishop of the new diocese. The archdiocese of Dhaka has been blessed with a new auxiliary 
Bishop, Most. Rev. Shorot Francis Gomes. We wish both of them a long life and successful ministry in 
shepherding the flock entrusted to their care.  
    
Wishing all our readers, benefactors and well wishers a Blessed and Joyful Easter!   



          
Half Day Seminar for Secretaries of the Episcopal Bodies  
 
A half day seminar was held on January 13, 2016 for the Secretaries of the Episcopal Bodies including the 
secretaries/conveners of desks under different Commissions. There were 27 present including the 
Secretary General of the CBCB, Most Rev. Moses Costa, CSC. Rev. Fr. Subrato B. Gomes gave a 
presentation on the role of the Secretaries of the Episcopal Bodies in the light of the Statues of the CBCB, 
Constitutions of the Episcopal Bodies and his personal experience as ex-assistant Secretary General of the 
CBCB. Most Rev. Moses Costa also gave a brief reflection highlighting the importance of the Secretaries 
using the image of the Body and functions of different parts of the whole body. There was time for 
sharing on the plan of action of different commissions and challenges they face while work with in the 
present complex realities. The Members present in the seminar appreciated the discussion and suggested 
having a seminar at least once a year for better understanding among themselves and for more 
collaboration of their activities at the national and diocesan levels.     
 
Barisal New Diocese: Bishop Subrato L. Howlader, CSC, First Bishop of the New Diocese 
 
On December 13, 2015, the Holy Father Francis erected the new diocese of Barisal, Bangladesh, dividing 
the Diocese of Chittagong and including a part of the diocese of Khulna, making it the suffragan of the 
Archdiocese of Dhaka. The Pope named Holy Cross Auxiliary Bishop of Chittagong Subrato Lawrence 
Howlader, CSC, as the first bishop of the new diocese. Bishop Subrato had been auxiliary bishop of the 
diocese of Chittagong since July 2009. 
 

Bishop Subrato was born in Barisal on September 11, 1965. He made his first vow 
in 1988 at the Holy Cross Novitiate, Sagordi in Barisal. He was ordained a priest in 
1994, a year after his perpetual profession. As a priest he worked as assistant priest 
at Mariamnagor parish, as rector of the Minor Seminary, Jalchatra, Pirgacha parish 
under the diocese of Mymensingh and Holy Cross Novitiate, Sagordi, Barisal. He 
holds a licentiate and MA in psychology, Spirituality and Counseling from the 
Gregorian University in Rome.  
 
Bishop Subrato is the Chairman of the Episcopal Commission for Youth and 
Chairman of the Episcopal Commission for Clergy and Religious, and also looks 

after the CCP desk (under Laity Commission) of the Catholic Bishops’ Conference of Bangladesh 
(CBCB).� 
 
The new diocese of Barisal comprises an area of 20,708 km2 under two civil Divisions (Barisal & Dhaka) 
that includes 11 civil districts, namely: Shariatpur, Madaripur, Barisal, Jhalakati, Patuakhali, Barguna, 
Bhola, Pirojpur, Gopalganj, Faridpur, and Rajbari. Provisionally, the parish church of St. Peter’s, Barisal, 
is the Cathedral of the erected diocese. The diocese has six parishes, thirteen diocesan and five religious 
priests; there are five religious Brothers and 45 religious nuns. The catholic population of the new diocese 
is 15, 530 only.  
 
We thank God for His plan and manifold blessings bestowed upon us, especially for manifesting his 
generosity with the creation of the new diocese of Barisal. We extend our Heartiest Congratulations to 
Bishop Subrato Lawrence Howlader, CSC! 
 
New Diocese & Installation of Bishop Subrato Lawrence Howlader, CSC 
 
On January 29, 2016 many people including people of other denominations attended the installation 
ceremony of Bishop Subrato Lawrence Howlader, CSC as the first Bishop of newly created Barisal 
Diocese in the Southern part of the country. The installation mass was presided over by Most Rev. Patrick 



D’ Rozario, CSC, Archbishop of Dhaka which was held at the St. Peter’s Church in Barisal under Barisal 
civil district. Eight Bishops including the Papal Nuncio, Archbishop George Kocherry as well as a 
significant number of priests, religious and around three thousand Catholics attended the historic event of 
the local Church.  
 

Archbishop George Kocherry read out the Apostolic 
Letters from the Holy Father that canonically erected 
Barisal as the country’s 8th diocese, on December 13, 
2015. Bishop Subrato Lawrence Howlader, CSC was 
also installed as first Bishop of the diocese. Barisal 
diocese which covers eleven civil districts, namely: 
Shariatpur, Madaripur, Barisal, Jhalakati, Patuakhali, 
Barguna, Bhola, Pirojpur, Gopalganj, Faridpur, and 
Rajbari were carved out from Chittagong diocese 
and a part of Khulna diocese, making it a suffragan 
of Metropolitan Archdiocese of Dhaka. Bishop 
Subrato in his homily, humbly asked God to grant 

him wisdom and knowledge as King Solomon was granted to, in the Old Testament, to be able to 
shepherd and guide his flock according to God’s Will.  
 
In the afternoon, a reception was accorded to Bishop Subrato Lawrence Howlader, CSC attended by the 
Bishops, Papal Nuncio, Archbishop George Kocherry, DC of Barisal district, Mayor of Barisal and other 
distinguished Government Officials were also present at the reception. All spoke highly of Bishop 
Subrato and expressed their willingness to cooperate with the new Bishop in all possible ways. Bishop 
Subrato thanked them all, especially, those who worked hard and cooperated whole-heartedly for the 
creation of the new diocese. He expressed his willingness to sincerely love and faithfully serve not only 
the Catholics of the new diocese but also all people, irrespective of caste and creed of that locality. He 
requested all present to cooperate with him in the integral development of all people of that area that 
needs both material and spiritual development.  
 
31st National Youth Day celebrated at Baromari Parish  
 
It was really an auspicious occasion for the Episcopal Commission for Youth with the young boys and 
girls from every corner of Bangladesh to celebrate the 31st National Youth Day- 2016 from February 18 
- 22 in Baromari Parish under Mymensingh Diocese. Youth day is a special day which the Church has 
kept aside only for the Youth, where the young boys and girls gather together, from different parts with 
their different cultures and traditions of Bangladesh. The Holy Father Pope Fancies has given a special 
message for this day. The theme was “Blessed are the merciful, for they shall obtain mercy” (Mt.5:7). 
There were 370 youth from all over Bangladesh who participated in the Youth Day. 
 
There was a welcoming ceremony in the evening of 
February 18, where all the Youths, Most Rev. Paul 
Ponen Kubi, CSC, Bishop of Mymensingh Diocese, 
Brother Ripon James Gomes, CSC, Executive 
Secretary and National Youth Coordinator, and Mr. 
Apurbo Mrong, Regional Director, Caritas, 
Mymensingh and all the Diocesan Youth 
Coordinators were present. All were welcomed by 
the youth of the host diocese with local cultural 
gestures and sticky rice and Tapioca. 
 



Most Rev. Bishop Paul Ponen Kubi, CSC, and 16 other Priests from different dioceses took part in the 
concelebrated mass. Along with 370 youth participants there were 20 Sisters from different 
Congregations, 5 Holy Cross Brothers, Animators and Commission Members. On Feb. 19 there was a 
grand Inaugural Ceremony with a Rally when the youths wore their traditional and cultural colorful 
costumes and also carried beautiful diocesan Banners during the rally. The Chief Guest Mr. Abu Shied 
Molla UNO of Nalitabari, Sherpur hoisted the National Flag. 
 

There was a presentation on “Youth in the Family” by Bishop Paul Ponen Kubi, CSC, sharing on “Pope’s 
Massage” by Father Simon Patrick Gomes. A sharing on “Personal Life and Vocation” was done by Fr. 
Bikash James Reberio, CSC, Bro. Marti Enric FMS, Sr. Remita SSMI and Mr. & Mrs. Count Costa.  All 
the participants were divided into 8 groups and sent for exposure programs in 8 different villages where 
the youth had a chance to experience realities of life in the remote areas of Mymensingh diocese. 
 
The Closing Mass was celebrated by Rev. Bishop Lawrence Subrato Howlader, CSC, Chairman of the 
Episcopal Commission for Youth. Brother Ripon James Gomes, CSC expressed with a joyful heart his 
sincere thanks and gratitude to all the youths, youth Coordinators and all the Bishops, especially the 
Bishop of the host diocese of Mymensingh and different committee Members. Finally Rev. Bishop 
Lawrence Subrato Howlader, CSC, Brother Ripon James Gomes, CSC and all the youth of Mymensingh 
Diocese along with Fr. Anjon Jambil, acting Coordinator, handed over the Cross of the Youth Day 
celebration to Rajshahi Diocese for one year.  
 
Most Rev. Michael A. D’Rozario, CSC, Bishop Emeritus Expired 
 

Most Rev. Michael Autul D’Rozario, CSC, Emeritus bishop of Khulna Diocese, 
was born on November 23, 1925 at Nayanshree belonging to Our Lady of Holy 
Rosary Church, Hasnabad under the Archdiocese of Dhaka. He joined Bandhura 
Little Flower Seminary at the age of 13 on in 1939.  He began his I.A studies in 
Ranchi, India and completed his I A studies in 1947-1948 from Jagonnath 
University, Dhaka. He was ordained a diocesan Priest on June 10, 1953 at Notre 
Dame University, USA during his 4th year of Theology. He also completed his 
MA degree on ‘Education in major and English in minor’ from Washington D C 
Holy Cross College. As he was a diocesan priest and joined the Holy Cross 
Congregation, he entered Jordan Holy Cross Novitiate after his priestly 
Ordination and he made his first Vows on August 16, 1955. He pronounced his 

perpetual vows on October 28, 1958. Returning from the States, he was assigned as assistant parish priest 
of St. Mary’s Cathedral Church, Ramna, Dhaka. He also served as the editor of the Weekly Pratebeshi and 
school superintendent of Dhaka Archdiocese. He worked as the rector of St. Joseph Seminary, Ramna, 
Dhaka. He taught Logic at Notre Dame College, Dhaka. He was consecrated as the Bishop of Khulna 
Diocese by Most Rev. Theotonius Amol Ganguly, CSC on 13 December, 1970. After serving 35 years as 
a good shepherd, he had gone to his retirement in May 2005 at the age of 80 and he returned to the Holy 
Cross Fathers’ Community in Rampura, Dhaka. After being 10 years with the community, he died on 
February 24, 2016 at the age of 91 at Square Hospital due to complications. 
 
Bishop Michael was a priest for 63 years, he served as bishop for 35 years and lived a retired life for 10 
years and immensely contributed to the local Church in Bangladesh, especially in the fields of education 
and formation. Bishop Moses Costa, CSC, Bejoy D’ Cruze, OMI, Bishop Subrato L. Howlader, CCS, a 
good number priests and religious and many people were present at the funeral mass. He was buried in 
Khulna, as he wished so after his retirement. May God, the Merciful Father reward him and grant him 
eternal rest in His heavenly abode.  
Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord.  And let perpetual light shine upon him. 
 
 



CBCB Meeting 
 

The first meeting of the Catholic Bishops' Conference of Bangladesh (CBCB) in 2016 was held on 
March 2 – 3 at CBCB Centre, Dhaka. Archbishop Patrick D’ Rozario, CSC and all other Bishops 
including the Bishop Elect Fr. Shorot Francis Gomes were present at the meeting. The main discussion 
of the meeting were as follows: Jubilee for Priests in Rome, IV World Congress on the Pastoral Care of 
the International Students, Themes for the Next Synod of Bishops, Honorary Decoration, Approval of the 
Constitutions of Bangladesh Priests’ Fraternity (BDPF), Tribunal Matters:  Direction to take, M Visa 
Committee: Terms of Reference, Sharing on the Neo Catechumenal Way by Fr. Erbin and his team from 
Singapore, XI FABC Plenary Assembly, Asian Conference on the Family: SHEPHERDING FAMILIES 
IN ASIA, Governing Body meeting of HSMS, Caritas matters, Seminary matters, Social Communication 
matters, Child Protection Policy, etc.  
  
Most Rev. George Kocherry and Msgr. Luca Marabese met the Bishops during the CBCB meeting. The 
Nuncio shared some important issues with the Bishops. Fr. Emmanuel K. Rozario, Fr. Joyanto J. Raksam 
and Fr. Patrick Simon Gomes were present for the governing body meeting of the Holy Spirit Major 
Seminary. The Priests appealed to the Bishops for some immediate needs of the seminary including more 
personnel in the seminary formation and teaching staff members. The Bishops gave them a patient 
hearing. Fr. Emmanuel also presented the accounts of the seminary for the year 2015. As usual, the 
meeting began with the Holy Eucharistic celebration presided over by Most Rev. Patrick D’ Rozario, CSC 
of Dhaka. The Nuncio invited the Bishops for dinner on March 2 at the Nunciature. Bishop Theotonius 
Gomes CSC, Bishop Emeritus also joined the other Bishops.  
 
Annual Assembly of the Episcopal Bodies-2016  
 
Like in other years, the Catholic Bishops' Conference of Bangladesh had an Annual Assembly with the 
Episcopal Bodies on March 4, 2016 at the CBCB Centre. Archbishop Patrick D’ Rozario, CSC, all other 
Bishops, secretary/director of Episcopal Bodies and one representative of the affiliated desk or one 
member of each Episcopal Body (altogether 31 members) were present in the assembly. There are 14 
Episcopal Bodies of the Catholic Bishops' Conference working in various fields of the country. All 
fourteen Episcopal bodies read out the summary reports of the yearly activities and plan of action.  These 
Bodies are divided as related to Apostolate, related to Persons and related to Evangelization. There was no 
time for elaborate discussion due to lack of time. The following points were mentioned by the Secretary 
General for further reflection; the need to give more emphasis on education, faith formation and 
catechesis at various levels (Holy Childhood, YCS, Youth, Family, Laity), media awareness, jubilee 
celebration of the Weekly Pratibeshi and its new directions, local resource mobilization and integrating 
Caritas at parish level, Church’s teachings on marriage and family, more volunteers for family ministries, 
awareness building about NFP, HIV and AIDS, ways of more collaboration with different commissions 
and understanding between national and diocesan commissions, seminar on how to write project 
proposals, present situation of the local Church of Bangladesh and future directions. The house agreed to 
have a plenary assembly for concrete analysis and evaluation of the present situation of the local Church 
of Bangladesh and future directions. The CBCB Coordinating Committee will take necessary preparation 
for the program to be held in January-February 2017. 
  
Women Day celebrated at the CBCB Centre    
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Program of the Association of Bangladesh Catholic Doctors (ABCD) 
 
A person, who shows mercy, receives mercy; who doesn’t give mercy, doesn’t receive mercy. God shows 
us mercy every day and He shows mercy for countless times. He is our merciful Father and we, as 
Christians have to be merciful to all not only in this Jubilee Year of Mercy, but always in our lives—
shared by Most Rev. Moses Costa, CSC as the Chief Guest of National Catholic Doctors Workshop on 31 
March 2016 at CBCB Centre, Mohammadpur, Dhaka. The Catholic Doctors have a special vocation to 
serve sick people to reduce their physical and mental pain by giving them good treatment. They are 
specially called by God to serve humanity with a Christian spirit of love. God gives them a special task to 
share tender love and service with a loving heart to the helpless and neglected people.  

 
As Dr Sebastian Halder, ex founder President of 
ABCD suddenly expired on 12 March 2016 at Square 
Hospital, a Memorial Service was conducted where 
Mrs. Doly Gonsalves, his wife and Dr Edward Pallab 
Rozario, Secretary, EC-HC shared the life of Dr. 
Sebastian at the session. Dr Noel Charles Gomes, 
President of ABCD shared a scientific session on 
‘Cervical Cancer’.  
 
Dr Nelson Taposh Mondol, Consultant (Medicine), & 

Medical Director, recently awarded MRCP (UK), an international medical degree from Royal College of 
Physicians, UK was given a warm reception by EC-HC and ABCD jointly. Most Rev. Moses Costa, CSC 



appreciated his great achievements and requested him to use well his capacities for the poorest of the poor 
and the needy for the glory of God. 
 

ABCD 7th Annual General Meeting was held on that evening followed by election. Most Rev. Moses 
Costa, CSC was the election Commissioner. Dr Noel Charles Gomes, Dr Edward Pallab Rozario and Dr 
Barnabus Hasdak were selected as President, Secretary and Finance Secretary respectively for 2015-2017. 
Bishop Moses blessed the ABCD team and all other 15 medical doctors and students who attended the 
session. 

 

Platinum Jubilee Celebration of the Weekly Pratibeshi  
 

The Weekly Pratibeshi, the only Catholic weekly journal of Bangladesh celebrated the platinum jubilee in 
three phases in three different places, namely in Ranikhong where Weekly Pratibeshi was incepted as 
‘Ranikhong ar Chithi’ under the diocese of Mymensingh on November 27, 2015. Then the second phase 
of the jubilee celebration was held at the Christian Communication Centre, Luxmibazar, Dhaka on 
January 23, 2016 and finally the grand celebration took place on April 01, 2016 at Holy Rosary Church 
premise, Tejgoan Dhaka. There was a concelebrated Mass presided over by Most Rev. Patrick D’ 
Rozario, CSC, Archbishop George Kocherry, the Apostolic Nuncio to Bangladesh, Most Rev. Moses 

Costa, CSC, the Secretary General of the CBCB, Most 
Rev. Gervas Rozario the Chairman of the Social 
Communication Commission, others Bishops, about 
50 priests and about a thousand people were present at 
the Holy Eucharist. Bishop Moses Costa gave the 
homily emphasizing the important role played by 
Weekly Pratibeshi for the last 75 years. He mentioned 
that the Weekly Pratibeshi is a medium to 
communicate the Gospel values and the Christian 
spirit in writing to the country and the world at large. 
This age is an age of social communication and we 
need to use well the Weekly Pratibeshi as a medium in 

order to form consciences and lives of the people. A special Souvenir was published on this auspicious 
occasion. There was presentation, sharing on Weekly Pratibeshi by former Editors of the Weekly 
Pratibeshi, significant speeches by distinguished guests and Bishops and an attractive cultural program in 
the evening. We wish our beloved Weekly Pratibeshi a bright future and a long life.              
 
Rev. Fr. Shorot Francis Gomes: New Auxiliary Bishop of Dhaka Archdiocese 
 
After the retirement of auxiliary Bishop Rt. Rev. Theotonius Gomes, CSC the Archdiocese of Dhaka 
requested Rome, and applied for an auxiliary bishop for the Metropolitan Archdiocese as it has a vast area 
and many sectors, to extend pastoral care to the faithful and the people of other faiths. The Holy Father 
granted the petition of the archdiocese by appointing Rev. Fr. Shorot Francis Gomes as the new auxiliary 
of Dhaka. The announcement was made on February 8, 2016 at 5:00 pm at the St. Mary’s Cathedral by 
his Excellency, Archbishop George Kocherry, the Apostolic Nuncio to Bangladesh.  
 

Rev. Fr. Shorot F. Gomes was born on December 15, 1965 in Hashnabad under Our Lady 
of Holy Rosary parish, Hashnabad in the archdiocese of Dhaka. He joined Bandhura Little 
Flower Seminary in 1977. After SSC he joined St. Joseph Intermediate Seminary, Ramna, 
Dhaka. He then continued his philosophical and theological studies at the Holy Spirit 
Major Seminary, Banani, Dhaka and was ordained a priest on May 31, 1991 at Holy 
Rosary Church, Hashnabad. He was assistant parish priest at Ramna St. Mary’s Cathedral, 
St. Nicholas Church, Nagori, Rector at Little Flower Seminary Bandura, and acting parish 
priest at St. Augustine Church, Mathbari. He then was sent to Rome for higher studies and 

completed his Doctorate in Moral Theology. He was then appointed as assistant parish priest at St. 



Nicholas Church, Nagori and simultaneously started teaching at the Holy Spirit Major Seminary, Banani 
in 2003. He also worked as assistant parish priest at Holy Rosary Church, Tejgaon, vice rector and then 
rector of the Holy Spirit Major Seminary, Banani, Dhaka and vicar General of Sylhet Diocese. He 
returned to the Archdiocese of Dhaka in January 2016 and was appointed as vicar General of the 
Archdiocese of Dhaka. He was nominated as the auxiliary Bishop of Dhaka on February 8, 2016.           
    
The Episcopal Ordination of Rev. Fr. Shorot F. Gomes was held on April 22, 2016 at Archbishop’s 
House. Most Rev. Patrick D’ Rozario was the main celebrant at the Episcopal ordination. His Excellency, 
Archbishop George Kocherry, the Apostolic Nuncio and all other Bishops and about 150 priests 
concelebrated at the Holy Eucharist. There were about five thousand people present at the Episcopal 

Ordination. Archbishop Patrick gave the homily highlighting the important 
role of a Bishop in the Church. He mentioned in his homily that it is call to 
serve and not to be served, a bishop has the authority but cannot to be 
authoritative, and he should not to look for a prestigious position but serve 
with humility in a servant-like attitude. A Bishop is called to love, serve and 
take care of his sheep like the Good Shepherd, Jesus Christ. 
 

A reception was accorded to the newly ordained Bishop Most Rev. Shorot 
F. Gomes attended by the Bishops, Papal Nuncio, Archbishop George 
Kocherry, diplomats, representatives from other Churches and other 
distinguished guests. All wished the new Bishop a successful ministry and 
expressed their willingness to cooperate with the new Bishop in all possible 
ways. Bishop Shorot thanked all, especially those who worked whole-
heartedly, for his Episcopal Ordination. He expressed his willingness to 
sincerely love and faithfully serve all people, irrespective of caste and 

creed. He requested all present to cooperate with him in the service of the people.  
 

On April 29, 2016 a civic reception was also accorded to Bishop Shorot Francis Gomes at the CBCB 
Centre, Mohammadpur, Dhaka attended by Archbishop Patrick D’ Rozario, CSC, Bishop Theotonius 
Gomes, CSC, Home Minister Asaduzzaman Khan, MP, Religious leaders, other distinguished 
Government Officials, Priests and Religious and about 300 lay people. All spoke highly of Bishop Shorot 
and expressed their expectation that Bishop Shorot being a religious leader would work not only for the 
Christians but for the total development of all people. Bishop Shorot thanked them all and asked prayers 
and their kind cooperation in the serve of the people in accordance with the Will of God.  

 

Wishing you all a Happy Easter! 
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